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Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday 16 September 2015
Attendees:
Diane Goddard (DG) (Practice Manager)

Gill Shillitoe (GS) (Business Manager)
Sue Bullock (SB) (Reception Manager)
Carolyn Smith (CS) (Admin Clerk)
Maryam Khan (MK) (Apprentice)

Mr J Lilley (JL)
Mr R Shipley (RS)

Mr G Jones (GJ) 
Ms E Page (EP)

Mrs I Allan (IA)

Apologies:
Mr H Ellis (HE)
PPG Membership List = 26
	
	ACTIONS

	1.  Matters arising from 13.05.15 meeting
Flu Clinics – DG reported that appointments were being made for Flu Clinics and that talks with Vision re. on-line bookings were still ongoing.

Electronic Prescriptions – DG reported that she had a meeting later on in the afternoon to discuss this further and would report back at the next meeting. 

Upholstery – DG stated that the sofas in the downstairs waiting room had been re-upholstered.

Plastering – DG informed the group that she was awaiting quotes from Faircloughs.

Car Parking – DG reported that consideration was being given to installing bike racks instead of bollards to deter people from parking on the grass verges.  Problems had also been discovered with the surface of the Disabled Parking Bay and Faircloughs were in attendance to hopefully rectify the problem.

	DG


	2. Practice News
Dr S J de Groot had retired in August.  GJ queried whether a poster could be displayed informing patients of this.
Dr S Sinha was now a GP Partner.

Dr H Cobb had been appointed to the post of Registrar (training post) and would remain at the Practice until August 2016.

Sister Maggie Parrott (Senior Practice Nurse) will be semi-retiring at Christmas.  Interviews had taken place for a replacement Senior Practice Nurse who would be working 5 days per week and an appointment had been made.
A temporary nurse had been appointed to work in the Flu Clinics 2 days per week.  Flu Clinics are due to start on Monday 5 October.  Housebound patients requiring the flu vaccination would be dealt with by the District Nurses.
Maryam Khan had been appointed as an Apprentice.

Two new receptionists had been appointed – one had already started and the other was due to commence on Monday 21 September.  Lindsey Elks, Receptionist, would be leaving to take up a post at Mexborough Montagu Hospital.
DG informed the group that the post of salaried GP had been advertised but unfortunately there had been no interest generated.  DG reported that a lot of Practices nationwide were experiencing similar problems with GP recruitment.
DG advised the group that patients will in future be asked what their problem is when booking a GP appointment in case they can be diverted to the Minor Illness Clinic who are able to treat ear infections, sore throats, etc.  EP queried what would happen with patients that had booked on-line appointments.  DG suggested that once Reception is fully staffed then it would be possible for patients who had booked on-line appointments to be contacted and asked what their problem was.
 
	

	3. Any Other Business
RS reported that he was having problems getting on-line to order his prescription.  DG reported that the on-line site was in the process of being changed and should he encounter any further problems than he should contact either herself or Eileen Ward (Admin. Assistant).
EP queried whether it would be possible to book blood test appointments on-line.  DG stated that it would not be possible to book on-line as it was not just blood tests being undertaken in these slots.
CS queried whether the annual Patient Satisfaction questionnaire, which usually runs in October, would be taking place this year.  The group felt that due to the negative feedback being received because of the lack of GP appointment slots it may necessary to hold this back until a new GP had hopefully been appointed.  DG to also ask GP Partners their thoughts.
DG reported that music licence quotes were being gathered following concerns raised as a result of a recent staff survey.  Staff thought that there was a lack of patient confidentiality at the front desk and that by playing music in the background it would make it difficult for patients sat in the downstairs waiting room to hear conversations taking place at the front desk.  

	DG

	4.  Date and time of next meeting
Wednesday 11 November 2015 starting at 12 noon.


	


